Canaan Conservation Commission

March 3, 2008

Attendees: Kate Brooks, Bill Chabot, Elizabeth Chabot, Len Reitsma, Dave Shinnlinger, Kris Burnett

Nature Hut

- Julie Thomason had contacted Len about integrating her masters project with our town forest
 - o Len to make e-mail contact with her
- Dave's new crew in class is learning some good skills and he feels they are ready to work on the hut.
 - Timbers to be brought to the high school for review.
 - o The roof isn't started yet- Dave would like to construct this at the high school on the ground
 - o Targeting mid-May to move the structure to the site
- Dave may need some incidental supplies. We are under our budgeted amount, but Dave is wondering the best way to handle it. Kris suggested Dave keep receipts and call Dexter for advise.

McKee Parcel

- At the last selectboard meeting, Tim Bates, our town attorney, had spoken to the purchaser's attorney
- The town's position is to settle this out of court if at all possible
- March 4, Tim is meeting with Terry Knowles Registrar at the Charitable Trust Division of the Attourney General's office. She will advise Tim afterwards how to proceed.

Canaan Street Proposed Subdivision (Dove parcel)

- Received proposal package from Erin Darrow, the civil engineer on the project, as a courtesy. Her dredge and fill application has been approved.
- Planning meeting scheduled for March 13th

Len moved to adjourn

Bill seconded the motion

All approved.

Next Meeting Monday April 7, 2008 7:00